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STAFF REPORT 

DEVELOPMENT COMMISSION 
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CITY OF COLUMBUS, OHIO 
JUNE 12, 2008 

 
 
3. APPLICATION: Z08-022  
 Location: 2275 PARKWOOD AVENUE (43211), being 1.9± acres 

located 90± feet north and  150± feet west of the 
intersection of Hudson and Parkwood Avenues. 
(Northeast Area Commission, 010-070816)  

 Existing Zoning: C-4, Commercial District. 
 Request: R-4, Residential District. 
 Proposed Use: To conform existing Single Family Dwellings. 

Applicant(s): City of Columbus Department of Development c/o Todd 
Singer; 109 North Front Street, Columbus, Ohio 43215. 

           Property Owner(s): Ricky D and Stephanie J. Powell et al; 2275 Parkwood 
Avenue; Columbus, Ohio 43211. 

Planner:   Dana Hitt, AICP, 645-2395; dahitt@columbus.gov 
 
 
BACKGROUND: 

 
 

o The site is developed with ten existing single-family dwellings zoned in the C-4, 
Commercial District except for three vacant parcels on East Hudson Street.  The 
purpose of the City sponsored rezoning is to bring the existing dwellings into zoning 
conformance per the land use recommendations of the Northeast Area Plan (2007). 

 
o The site is located within the Northeast Area Plan (2007), which proposes that low 

density residential uses be continued at this location.  Therefore the existing C-4, 
Commercial zoning has been deemed no longer appropriate.  

 
o To the north are single-family dwellings zoned in R-4, Residential District. To the 

south across Hudson Street are mobile homes zoned in the C-4, Commercial 
District.  To the east across Parkwood Avenue are single-family dwellings in Mifflin 
Township and vacant land zoned in the C-4 Commercial District.  To the west are 
single-family dwellings zoned in R-4, Residential and the AR-1 Apartment 
Residential Districts. 

 
o Hudson Street is a “C” arterial requiring 30 feet of right-of-way from the centerline.   
 
CITY DEPARTMENTS’ RECOMMENDATION:  Approval. 
  
The requested R-4, Residential District would conform the existing single-family 
dwellings as called for in the Northeast Area Plan (2007).  This rezoning is consistent 
with established zoning and development patterns of the area and will benefit the 
residents because their dwellings will no longer be nonconforming. 
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